WEST CHRISTCHURCH RESIDENTS ASSOCIATION

Committee Meeting Minutes

The Hall On The Hill 3rd December 2008 at 7.30 pm

1. Present: Chairman Jim Biggin; John Pendrill; Richard Miller; Terry Morgan; Janet Robson; 
2. Apologies for absence: Sue Shlackman; Roger Hamilton; Maureen Biggin; Norman Roper
3. Terry Morgan: the Chairman welcomed Terry Morgan to the committee

4. Minutes of last meeting: The minutes of 5th November were approved. 
5. Treasurer’s Report: Income YTD is £1953.43; expenditure £1536.81; cash at bank £3965.80; excess income £416.62
6. Membership Secretary: £1,949 has been collected and banked. This includes £5 in donations. Terry Morgan has agreed to take over as Membership Secretary from next March following the AGM. In the interim he will be reviewing the computer systems currently used to support our management of collections.
7. Delegate to the Joint Residents Association Committee: nothing to report. Terry Morgan is looking at our website with a view to upgrading it. It was resolved that we will speak to other local Residents Associations and Hurn Parish Council to see if they would like to participate
8. Delegate to the Herpetological Conservation Trust: vandalism in Sandy Lane has been repaired. A new HCT representative has been appointed.
9. Delegate to the St Catherine’s Hill Community Centre Committee: nothing to report
10. Friends of St Catherine’s Hill: we continue to urge that proper monthly accounts be produced. The Forestry Commission have withdrawn their previous offer to fund an independent facilitator to act as a catalyst in the creation of the much needed management plan. CBC is trying to get the decision reversed. After some discussion it was resolved that we will fund postage expenses associated with their annual renewal to a maximum of £20. This expenditure to be recorded as Secretary’s expenses.
11. PACT: there has been a slight increase in motor vehicle vandalism in the ,local area
12. Planning Issues: the local government rules on building in severed back gardens have been changed to make this practice more difficult for developers. The plans for Druitt Gardens were passed to Janet Robson for review.
13. AGM 26th February 2009: Jim Biggin will stand again as Chairman and Secretary; Sue Shlackman will stand again as Treasurer; Terry Morgan will stand as Membership Secretary; no resignations from the committee have been notified to the Secretary. Terry Morgan will approach Sean Street to see if he will give a 15 minute talk
14. CBC Planning and Development Procedures: Terry Morgan outlined his project to gather local evidence as to how CBC manages the planning process including changes that are made after the original plans have been approved.
15. The meeting closed at 9.00 pm. Next committee meeting is on Wednesday 7th January at 7.30pm at The Hall on The Hill 
